
 COUNCIL MEETING

NOVEMER 20, 2018
     TUESDAY
The Council of the Town of Monon met for a regular meeting on Tuesday, November 20, 2018 at 

6:00 pm at the Monon Town Hall.  Members present were Vice President Stacy Selagy, Ron Benakovich, Kirk Quasebarth and Ken Hickman.  Also present were Marshal Roger Young, Superintendent Tony Rodgers, President Rosemary Cooley, Attorney Dow Dellinger and Clerk–Treasurer Tim Brown. 

-No one was absent.

President Rosemary Cooley started our regular meeting today @ 6:01pm led everyone in the Pledge of Allegiance followed by a moment-of-silence.


MINUTES, PAYROLL, BILLS & CLAIMS:
Stacy Selagy made the motion to accept the regular meeting minutes from November 7, 2018.  
Kirk Quasebarth seconded the motion of the minutes.  The motion carried.

*Several questions were asked & answered about some of the vouchers.
Ken Hickman made the motion to accept all of the bills – claims – payroll as presented.
Kirk Quasebarth seconded the motion.
Motion carried.  
Claims totaled $198,479.61
MONTH END RECONCILIATION REVIEW / SIGN OFF:   None this meeting. 
VISITORS:   None this meeting.
PARK ISSUES...   The park has been winterized and it is officially shut down.

SUMP PUMP INSPECTIONS & SEWER BAN & LINING GRANT… 1. Clint Garling will hopefully get all of the sumps completed by the end of the year.   2.  The manhole work and more cleaning has started and the lining work should start around December 1st.  The company has about 4 manholes that will need to be dug up and exposed.    3.The drain hose to the street problem should be taken care of in a couple of weeks. 

PROPERTY CLEAN-UPS… 1. Marshal Young said the property north of Annis Mini Mart has been sold and the new owners are starting to fix / clean it up.    2.More red violation tags are being posted.    3.President Cooley told Roger she spotted a mattress outside around Pine Street.  She also asked about the progress of the Trosper property.    3.VP Selagy asked Roger to check on more / existing trash around the Provancal property.    4.Roger has also started tagging more vehicles and trailers that have been setting for a while. 

WEST HIGHWAY #16 DRAINAGE PROBLEM...  Tony reported that the large clean up for the new drain tile has been completed.  Hopefully soon Tony will get with Kyburz Construction and get started on installing the drains and drain tile.   

STREET PARKING INVESTIGATION...  All of the parking / street signs are in and now it is just a matter of getting the signs installed.

UTILITY RATE INCREASE of 3%, 2ND READING & ADOPTION... SIGNING.    (tabled)... The edited version of the increase did not make it in time so we could sign it this evening.

YEAR END MEETING... Our Year End Meeting, we decided, will be on Thursday, December 27, 2018 at 2:00 PM in our conference room.   

Superintendent Tony Rodgers...     1.The banners are up on the street lights and the Christmas stars and lights will be installed soon.    2.After the snow storm hit last week our salt spreader broke down and our John Deere snowblower broke down.  Both are fixed now.    3.Member Hickman asked if the Bobcat has been repaired and has returned.  The answer's yes.   A Bobcat salesperson approached Tony about a pay program where we could get a new Bobcat.   Tony will review this.

Marshal Roger Young...  1. Roger said that in-service training for our department is now complete for this year.    2.The SRO program is going well at the North White Schools.    3.One of our radar units is being repaired and should be back soon.

1.

2.


Clerk Tim Brown...  1.VP Selagy presented the next 4 year APC appointment form.   Joe at APC would 
like this position filled as quickly as possible.   After a short discussion to see if anyone else was 
interested, Stacy said she would continue on being our representative.  Stacy mentioned that Joe Rodgers 
will probably say at the APC till the middle of 2020.     


Rosemary Cooley made the motion to appoint Stacy to a 4 year term at the APC.


Ron Benakovich seconded the motion.   The motion carried.     2.We received the 1782 yearly report from 
DLGF this week.  Our budget for 2019 is now certified.     3.Next Tuesday Clerk Brown will be going to 
the INDOT district building in Laporte.  They will be giving out instructions on what the next step is with 
our Community Crossing Grant.      4.Deputy Debbie and I will be going to Logansport on December 5th 
for a special conference on getting money from people skipping out on their utility bills.      


Member Stacy Selagy ... 1.She asked if the the limbs from a cut tree will be cleaned soon by the Redlin 
property... Tony said yes.    2.Stacy also asked due to IDEM's sewer ban, if and when the Esposito 
property starts cleaning up after their fire if there will be any problems with their sewer hook-up...that 
answer is no.    3.The White County Tax Abatement Board needs to have a person appointed to their board 
from our Council at our year end meeting.     4.We gave Joe Rodgers of the APC the go ahead to start 
the REZONE process on some 
properties northwest of our Wastewater Treatment Plant.  There are 6 
properties involved. 


Attorney Dellinger... Dow mentioned again that we may still get some money from the County dealing 
with the Buffalo trash dump tipping fees. 


*Ron Benakovich made the motion to adjourn the meeting.  


Stacy Selagy seconded the motion.

The motion carried.        The meeting adjourned at 6:26 pm.
*Our next Regular Meeting will be on WEDNESDAY , DECEMBER 5, 2018 @ 6:00 pm 

in Town Hall.
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